
Town of Mendon 

Board of Health 

18 Main St. Mendon 

Minutes for  

March 28, 2018 
 

Andy Fiske, Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Present: Alan Greenberg Vice Chairman Tom Fichtner - BOH Member 

 

Location – Board of Health Office– 18 Main Street, Mendon, MA 01756 

 

Dan Higgins from Republic Services came in with two proposals for the Board to look over.  

This contract would be for three years with two one-year extensions. The first proposal was for 

$287,000.00 with the Town taking ownership of all the recyclables risk and reward. The second 

was for $305,000.00 and Republic would take ownership of all the recyclables risk and reward. 

 

The recycling market is changing and getting stricter with regard to the condition of recyclable 

materials being accepted.  Mendon has had a history of good commingles and so far, has not 

been charged.  If the Town takes on the responsibility of the recycling, if any loads are rejected 

or unacceptable, the Town could pay the rate of $45.00 per ton. In the second proposal, there 

would be no additional cost above the $305,000.00.  Also, Republic would increase their 

donation to the Hazardous Waste Day from $3,500.00 to $4,500.00 and the scholarship funding 

would go from $1,000.00 to $2,000.00.  There would be no fuel surcharge.  Bulk items would 

still be $10.00.  The Board would be able to use the current contractor to print the Annual 

Calendars.  (Please see below copy of proposal.) 

 

The Board thanked Dan for coming to meet with them.  They will talk it over and let Dan know 

what they decide. 

 

41 Taft Avenue – John Bassignani (the property owner of 41 Taft Avenue) was present to talk 

about the septic incident at his property.  He explained to the Board how he contacted Jim 

Darling.  Jim would pump the system but he needed to know if the alarm to the tank was 

working.  Mr. Bassignani ordered the part and is waiting to install it.  There are some on-going 

issues with the tenants that have made it difficult to get the work done.   

 

Andy and Alan were willing to meet with the owner the next day at 2:00 p.m. with an officer so 

that the work could be done.  The Board asked Mr. Bassignani to contact Jim Darling and ask 

him to be on standby to pump the system once the alarm is fixed.   

 

123 Uxbridge Road – The property owner and his lawyer came in to discuss the OFFAL permit.  

The Board had Missy contact DEP.  (Please see below for DEP’s response.)  DEP would allow 

full dumpster occasionally, as long as the dumpsters stayed on the trucks and were not placed on 

the ground.  The Board advised them to contact DEP. 

 

The Board once again went back to discuss the proposals from Republic Services.  They had 

various conversions about what they should do.  There is a significate increase in contract cost 

due to an increase in prevailing wages, along with consideration to the recycling issue happening 

nationally. It was noted that the word ‘extension” is written throughout the proposal, which was 

creating confusion, as the Board is viewing this as a new contract.  The Board discussed some of 



the issues that have been experienced such as new call center, which does not always give the 

correct information to the residents. Communication with Republic has not been as smooth as of 

late, as there has been personnel changes. The Board is conflicted but feels there is not enough 

time to ask for proposals from other companies or go out to bid. 

 

Alan made a motion to continue with Republic Services, going with the proposal given to the 

Board tonight, using Proposal One with the Town taking ownership for risk and reward for 

recycling.  Tom seconds the motion.  All members agreed.  Motion carried. 

 

Tom made a motion to approve the minutes from January 10th, February 6th and 28th.  Alan 

seconds the motion.  All members agreed.  Motion carried. 

 

Tom made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Alan seconds the motion.  All members agreed.  

Meeting adjourned at 9:23 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Approved April 25, 2018 













  



 

Hi Missy, 

 

Just following up on our discussion regarding the MassDEP regulatory citation for operation of 

an illegal Transfer Station.  Operating an illegal TS would violate both – 1) The Solid Waste Site 

Assignment Regulations for Solid Waste Facilities under 310 CMR 16.00; and 2) Solid Waste 

Management under 19.000.   

 

Maintaining or operating a place as a solid waste facility without such place 

having been assigned by the board of health or the MassDEP pursuant to M.G.L.c. 

111, §150A, is a violation of 310 CMR 16.01(8)(a)5, Site Assignment 

Regulations for Solid Waste Facilities. 

 

Maintaining or Operating a place as a solid waste facility without such place 

having an authorization to operate from the MassDEP is a violation of 310 CMR 

19.028(4), Solid Waste Management. 

 

Also see attached the section of the regulation that allows for occasional   Solid Waste Vehicle 

Layover (16.03(2)(a)3.) 

 

Mike Penny 

MassDEP Central Regional Office 

Solid Waste Management Program 

8 New Bond Street 

Worcester, MA  01606 

508. 767. 2835 

michael.penny@state.ma.us 
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